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CALENDAR OF EVENTS
✔ Marks Travelers Events

APRIL
SUN  MON  TUE  WED  THU  FRI SAT

3
10
17
24

4
11
18
25

5
12
19
26

6
13
20
27

7
14
21
28

1
8
15
22
29

2
9
16
23
30

MAY
SUN  MON  TUE  WED  THU  FRI SAT

1
8
15
22
29

2
9
16
23
30

3
10
17
24
31

4
11
18
25

5
12
19
26

6
13
20
27

7
14
21
28

APRIL
2✔ Antelope Valley Riders    

Bags 4 Kids Ride                                     

3 SCBMWRC Meeting Chino Airport

3 BMWCOSC Breakfast Ride     South Bay

9 SCMA General Sunland
Membership Meeting 9-11 am
Angeles National Golf Club
9401 Foothill Blvd.
818-951-8771

15-17 SCBMWRC Ride                    El Capitan

16 Three Flags Meeting                 Fullerton
10 am Fullerton Harley Davidson    

16-17 BMWCOSC Ride                       Kernville

Legend
AVR Antelope Valley Riders 

Antelope Valley Riders #163030A
BMWCOSC BMW Club of Southern California

BMWCOSC Website.webloc
MTA Motorcycle Touring Association (Calif. Ch. 3)

MTA Website.webloc
PMC Pasadena Motorcycle Club 

PMC Website.webloc
SCBMWRC South Coast BMW Riders Club

SCBMWRC Website.webloc
SCMA Southern California Motorcyclists Assn.

SCMA Website.webloc
Shamrocks Shamrock Road Riders 

Shamrock Website.webloc

MAY
1 SCBMWRC Meeting Idyllwild

7 SCMA General Sunland
Membership Meeting 9-11 am
Angeles National Golf Club
9401 Foothill Blvd.
818-951-8771

7 BMWCOSC RR Museum               Perris

13-15 SCBMWRC Henry Cowell SP

14-15✔PMC Greenhorn Ride

21 Three Flags Meeting                 Fullerton
10 am Fullerton Harley Davidson

21 BMWCOSC 10-Day Southwest Ride Begins

28-30 SCBMWRC Sequoia Campout

28-30✔ Blazing Saddles               
818-566-4107 / 310-387-3974
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YEARLY SUBSCRIPTION price to members is $45.00;
No single copy sales. Mail orders to: Southern 
California Motorcycling News, P.O. Box 487, Norwalk, CA 
90651-0487.

S.C.M.A. MONTHLY MEETINGS
The following meetings are open to all S.C.M.A. members and their guests:

MONTHLY GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS are held the 2nd Saturday of each month at 9:00 a.m.
(Except in March, September and October, check date shown on calendar of events and annual calendar)

— CHECK CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR ADDRESSES OF MEETING PLACES —
Blake Anderson  714-801-3931

EXECUTIVE BOARD

EXECUTIVE BOARD COMMITTEES

VICE CHAIRMAN
Gaylord (Huey) Ward 

760-954-9054   
Huey@ix.netcom.com 

CORR. SEC./MEMBERSHIP
Sally Bishop
562-408-1330

SallyJBishop65@gmail.com

CHAIRMAN
Blake Anderson

714-801-3931
Blake@BlakeAndersonconsulting.com

TREASURER
David L. Johnson

909-271-0137
treasurer@sc-ma.com

RECORDING SECRETARY
Dennis Even
661-298-0000

even4two@pacbell.net

REFEREE & INSURANCE
Joe Mandeville
626-274-2237

scmareferee@gmail.com

S.C.M.A.
WEBSITE

SC-MA.com
TO PLACE INFO ON SITE:

TERRY SMITH
Webmaster10@frontiernet.net

S.C.M.A. NEWS
NEWSLETTER EDITOR

Jan Staws
310-387-3974 cell

janstaws@verizon.net

REMEMBER!
ARTICLES MUST RECEIVED BY

APRIL 10, 2011
TO BE PUBLISHED IN THE 

MAY 2011 ISSUE

GRAPHIC DESIGN
Randy Angel

18531 Mansel Ave.
Redondo Beach, CA 90278

310-370-2725
rwangel@earthlink.net

Travelers Award 2011
Dannie Fox

805-659-1956/805-889-5220
twofoxs@pacbell.net

Blazing Saddles 2011
Dennis Even

661-298-0000/even4two@pacbell.net
Dannie Fox

805-659-1956/twofoxs@pacbell.net

Grand Tour 2011
Logan Olds

760-985-7660
eevee642@aol.com

Newsletter Editor
Jan Staws

310-387-3974 cell    janstaws@verizon.net

AMA Insurance Information
Joe Mandeville

scmareferee@gmail.com

Three Flags Classic 2011
Chairman - Joe Mandeville    626-274-2237    

joemandevillechairthreeflagsclassic@yahoo.com 

Vice-Chairman - Gaylord (Huey) Ward     760-954-9054
huey@ix.netcom.com

POSTMASTER: Please send address changes to
Southern California Motorcycling News, 
P.O. Box 487, Norwalk, CA
90651-0487.

USA-Four Corners M/C Tours
David L. Johnson

909-271-0137
chairman@usa4corners.org

California Adventure
Logan Olds

760-985-7660
eevee642@aol.com
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A WORD FROM THE CHAIRMAN

The board and this office have been quite active during the last few months. Here are a few highlights.

New Storage Unit
First of all, we have moved the storage unit from Harbor City to Buena Park and are now located at 7111 McNeil, just east of

Orangethorpe and backing the 91 Freeway. The new location is far more convenient for the majority of the board. We’ve dropped the
monthly rent 18% from $92 per month to $75 per month and doubled the size of the unit from 50 square feet to 100 square feet. Most
importantly, we’ve added some new storage shelves that we can use for some new merchandising opportunities.

On Line Store/On Line Merchandise/Resale License
We now have an online store. David Johnson activated it earlier this year. We sold Triple Crown Banquet Tickets initially and

will eventually have all of riding events available through on line purchases. And, we’ll begin to merchandise general SCMA para-
phernalia as well as replacement pins, patches and decals from past Three Flags and other SCMA riding events.

While we aren’t formally polling the membership for ideas on what to merchandise, if you have any red hot ideas, then con-
tact one of our board members with the idea.

David Johnson is also working on the resale license for SCMA which is necessary for us to sell retail stuff like we have in mind.

Revitalize District 37 Road Riders?
On March 7, Huey Ward and I attended an exploratory committee meeting to consider re-activating the AMA District 37 Road

Riders. We met with representatives of the District 37 Dual Sports Board, PMC board members, ABATE’s Riverside Local, and
a few other folks to discuss the advisability and practicality of getting the District 37 RR’s back and functioning.

I drafted an issue paper that is being circulated to the attendees for comment. SCMA, under my leadership, has been
attempting to coordinate calendars and encourage cross-promotion of our affiliated clubs events with an eye toward increasing
ridership and membership. These are the principal advantages of regional cooperation. The question that has been imposed by
this exploratory meeting is whether an AMA-led initiative would be more effective in promoting road riding in southern California.

The question will remain open for several months. The next meeting of the exploratory committee is set for Monday, May 9th
beginning at 6 PM at the Coco’s in Arcadia where Michelinda crosses Colorado Blvd and the 210 Freeway. Interested?  Then
come on by. We’ll eat dinner and start the business portion of the meeting at 7 PM.

California Mission Tour
If you haven’t noticed, we now are offering the California Mission Tour as well as the California Parks Adventure. Take a look

at the newsletter for information. The tour is up and running and, like the California Parks Adventure, has a passport that is
designed to record your visits to the 21 Spanish Missions that were constructed from 1769 to 1823 and stretch from San Diego
to Sonoma. The missions are beautifully restored. Visiting the 21—and I mean taking time to experience them—will give you a
deeper understanding and appreciation for the Spanish and Mexican legacy that influences everything we call “California”.

We have Logan and Cheryl Olds to thank for creating this terrific new event. Registration is $50.

To Piggy-back or not to Piggy-back: That is the Question.
Intrigued with that headline?  Well, we’re talking about a fairly mundane issue. Should SCMA allow its affiliated clubs to

piggy-back on our annual liability insurance policy or not?   
Now that SCMA is in its second year of using self-procured insurance, with considerable savings over the rates we received

when insured through AMA, should we offer our affiliated clubs to insure through us so that they, too, can save money?  It turns
out that they can save about $60 per event if they insure through us. The trouble is, and here’s the rub, SCMA would remain the
primary insured and our affiliated clubs would simply be named “additionally insureds”.

So what’s wrong with that?  Well, it turns out that SCMA, as the primary insured, would have the primary responsibility for
working with the insurance company and the plaintiff if ever there was a significant claim arising from a mishap. The SCMA Board
of Directors considered that amount of risk and the hassle to be more than we want to bear and, for this reason, will not be offer-
ing this option to our affiliated clubs in the future.

There is one exception. During the middle of our research and before making this final decision, Antelope Valley Riders
approached us with a request to insure under us. We preliminarily said yes. Based on that, and wanting to stand by our word,
AVR’s April 2 Bags for Kids Ride will be insured through us.

But other than this exception, that’s it for insurance piggy-backing unless there becomes a way for the clubs to be insured
outright and not as an “additionally-insured”.

Blake Anderson, SCMA Chairman
(714) 801-3931   
BlakePAnderson@Gmail.com
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Good morning all,

It is raining again on a Sunday morning of course. There are no runs scheduled for SCMA today (thank goodness) so hope-
fully any other organization that had rides planned will be able to reschedule successfully. I have found when you have to use
a “rain date” you do not always get the turn out you may have on the original date. But Mother Nature is having her way and
you can’t fight Mother Nature.

I have been informed by Blake Anderson that the E Board has decided to cancel the Dog Days of Summer event (picnic)
because they could not get a volunteer to lay out a ride. Sorry folks, I was really looking forward getting together with so many
of you, kick back and enjoy your company. Maybe down the year they might revisit doing a picnic only. Have to wait and see.

2011 Three Flags Classic is shaping up to look like a very nice ride. We have a very experienced committee along with a few
“newbies” who are looking forward to contributing their knowledge and expertise, helping to make the event as good as always.

I heard from a PMC member that their poker run had 104 riders. Congratulations on such a good turn out. I am sure every-
one who went enjoyed themselves, at least I hope so.

I have no idea of the turn out for the Shamrock ride yet but I hope that they had a decent turnout. I think the weather was good
for a two day event.

I have decided to “throw” my hat in the ring for 2012 Three Flags Chairman. I already have a committee formed, several hotels
lined up, routes for those hotels, only thing left will be to make the final decisions of where and what, should I be lucky enough
to be selected to chair the event.

Rich Vencil is “throwing” his hat in the ring also. We have talked over the situation since we are close friends and had decid-
ed to support each other by serving on the committee no matter who is chosen to chair it. A lot of my current volunteers will
also serve Three Flags no matter who is chosen chairman. That is a good thing for the event and SCMA as a whole. Both
of us bring vast experience to the event and both of us want to make it an enjoyable event for the riders.

Of course there may be others who volunteer also, just have to wait and see. The guideline to volunteer are in this newsletter,
don’t know what page, but be sure to look for them if you are interested in volunteering.

I hope that all of you have marked off April 2nd for Antelope
Valley Riders “Bags for Kids” run. They have been support-
ing “Bags for Kids” event for 3 years now and hope that the
turnout will be bigger and better this year. Check their flyer in
this newsletter for more information. The club came out
strong for the Sweetheart Ride and I would like to see the
SCMA come out strong for their event.

May will bring the PMC Greenhorn Ride, the 14th & 15th.
Then comes Blazing Saddles, May 28th - 30th. See flyer in
newsletter for more information. June brings a ride we are
promoting because we feel it to be a good cause, Lupus
Awareness Charity Ride, check our website for more informa-
tion, it is on June 5th. The Dog Days of Summer has been
canceled as stated earlier but we still have the Wacky Wabbit
ride to look forward to.

Well that is just about it for now, keep the rubber side down,
the sunny side up.

Jan Staws

Page 6                                               SCMA News                     April 2011

EDITOR’S CORNER

Editorial
Submissions

Please adhere to the following guidelines when
submitting editorial content for the SCMA

Newletter:
Articles/Text — Submit as a Word Document
after making necessary changes using Spell
Check.
Photos/Artwork — Submit as jpeg files. Images
will be printed at 300 dpi.
Flyers — Submit in PDF format. Make sure all
fonts and images are collected and not corrupt.
Images should be flattened.
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Start: Bravo Burgers
31722 Rancho Viejo Rd.
San Juan Capistrano, CA
949-487-2728

NAME  

ADDRESS 

CITY STATE ZIP CODE 

AGE SCMA # CLUB 

Mail-In entry deadline: May 15, 2011

Make checks payable to: SCMA 

Mail entries to: Dennis Even
28051 Magic Mountain Lane
Canyon Country, CA 91387

The 2011

BLAZING SADDLES
TOURMay 28 & 29

Sign-In: 7-8 a.m.

Saturday Overnight
Pahrump, NV Price

Includes all discounts

SCMA Members $15
Non-SCMA Members $20

Sunday Finish
San Juan Bautista, CA

For Information Call:
661-298-0000 or 805-659-1956
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15 BEST ROADS IN 2011
SCMA Chairman Blake Anderson Declares a Challenge: The 15 Best Roads in 2011

SCMA knows about top motorcycling roads and so does AMA. Today, I opened the latest edition of American Motorcyclist
and found a very interesting article: “The 15 Best Roads in America, Chosen by You”. The AMA has released its pick of
the 15 best motorcycling roads, based on a poll of its riders. California has the distinction of having four of its roads in the
top 15: CA 58, Angeles Crest Highway, CA 36, and CA 1. We know these roads quite well. In fact, SCMA is quite famil-
iar with most of AMA’s top 15 and will, quite coincidentally, be using two of them in this year’s Three Flags Classic: OR
3/WA129 and Lolo Pass. Past Three Flags Classics have used all of the Western States roads listed in the top 15. Its
only the Midwest and Eastern roads that are outside our grasp.

Well, almost.

All of this gave me an idea for some fun—and a challenge. I know this is a little late, but remember that the AMA article
just came out. For those of you completing the USA Four Corners or just wanting to see the west and east coasts in one
year, here’s your chance to sweep the board by riding all 15 roads during 2011. Let’s call this the Chairman’s Best Roads
Challenge. Take them all on. Prove to me by photos and sales receipts that you’ve been on all 15 during 2011 and I’ll
pin a medal on ya’. Well, maybe not a medal, but how about a nifty pin?

Send photos of you and your bike in front of recognizable landmarks for each of AMA’s top 15 roads, include a good
description of where each photo was taken, and a 2011 time-dated receipt for each of the 15 from a reasonable on-the-
route location to: Blake Anderson, SCMA Chairman, PO Box 487, Norwalk, CA 90651. Send me your name, address,
phone and email address as well. Get all of this to me by December 15, 2011, and I’ll send you a commemorative pin in
return. Or, for those of you that intend to show up at the annual SCMA awards banquet in February 2012, I’ll hand the pin
to you there.

The April 2011 edition of American Motorcyclist, page 30, lists the 15. Here, for your convenience, is AMA’s list:

15. Washington Route 129 and Oregon Route 3, Clarkston, Wash., to Enterprise, Ore.
14. Ohio Route 170, Calcutta to Poland.
13. California Route 58, McKittrick to Santa Margarita.
12. U.S. Route 33, Harrisonburg, Va., to Seneca Rocks, W.Va.
11. Natchez Trace, from Natchez, Miss., to Nashville, Tenn.
10. Angeles Crest Highway, California Route 2.
9. U.S. Route 12, Lolo Pass, Idaho and Montana.
8. California Route 36.
7. Cherohala Skyway, North Carolina and Tennessee.
6. Going to the Sun Road, Glacier National Park, Montana.
5. California Route 1, Pacific Coast Highway.
4. U.S. Route 550, from Ouray to Durango, Colo.
3. U.S. Route 129 — The Tail of the Dragon — on the North Carolina-Tennessee border.
2. Blue Ridge Parkway, North Carolina.
1. Beartooth Highway, Montana and Wyoming.

Are you up to the challenge? There’s always time for one more road.

Blake P Anderson
Chairman - Southern California Motorcycling Association
(714) 801-3931
BlakePAnderson@gmail.com • www.sc-ma.com
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Ride and Picnic
ENTRY FEE
(Price includes discounts)

SCMA: $10.00
All others: $15.00

50/50 Raffle

Sign-In: 8-10 a.m.

Traveler’s Award

Pre-registration Deadline - June 5, 2011
Make checks payable to: SCMA

Mail to: Jan Staws, 1959 Gale Avenue, Long Beach, CA 90810

Name 

Address 

City State ZIP 

Telephone 

SCMA Number 

Name 

Address 

City State ZIP 

Telephone 

SCMA Number 

Southern California Motorcycling Association
Proudly Presents the 6th Annual

Sunday • June 12Cancelled
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Continued on page 16
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SCMA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
Continued from page 15
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Continued on page 18
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SCMA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING
Continued from page 17

Have you ever considered a leadership position on the SCMA Board of Directors?  If so, here’s your chance. For every-
one else, here are the procedures will  follow between now and June 11. During that time we will be holding elections for
Chair, Referee and Recording Secretary. Here is what to expect.

The SCMA Board of Directors consists of six elected officers, each serving  two-year terms. Three are elected in odd-
numbered years (the Chair, Referee and Recording Secretary) and three are elected in even-numbered years (the Vice
Chair, Treasurer and Correspondence Secretary). All of this is in accordance with the corporation’s bylaws. You can find
our bylaws on the front page of the SCMA website www.SC-MA.com . Scroll down to “Our Fine Print and Forms” to find
the bylaws. It is also our practice for the Referee to serve as risk manager and insurance manager and for the
Correspondence Secretary to serve as membership manager.

Nominations: April 9 through May 7
Nomination of officers will be opened at SCMA’s April General Membership Meeting scheduled for 9 AM on April 9 at

the Angeles National Golf Club Restaurant located at 9401 Foothill Blvd., Sunland, CA. Nominations will be closed at
SCMA’s General Membership Meeting scheduled for 9AM on May 7 at the same location.

Any current member of SCMA may run for office. Any member may present himself or herself as a candidate for any
one office, provided three other members second the nomination.

Candidate Statements
All candidates are encouraged to provide a written statement of qualifications to the SCMA Correspondence Secretary,

Sally Bishop. All statements received by May 7 will be included as an insert in the printed May newsletter. All statements
will be posted on the SCMA website as they are received beginning after May 7.

Election: May 7 through June 10
Upon the close of nominations on May 7 the election process will begin.
Only written paper ballots will be used. Ballots will be available two ways. Printed ballots will be mailed as an insert

in the May newsletter only to those members currently subscribing to the mailed version of the newsletter. Ballots will also
be made available for download and printing on the SCMA website, appearing in the electronic version of the May newslet-
ter. There will be an announcement on the front page of the website announcing that the election is in progress.

Only current members of SCMA may vote. Only one ballot per current member will be accepted.
A single completed ballot MUST be mailed in an envelope with the member’s name and address clearly printed in the

upper left hand corner of the envelope. This information will be used to verify that the ballot has come from a current SCMA
member. Unverified ballots will not be counted.

Only one ballot per envelope will be accepted and counted. If more than one ballot is sent in an envelope, all ballots
in the envelope will be considered invalid and not counted.

SCMA 2011
ELECTION OF OFFICERS
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Continued on page 20

All ballots must be mailed to SCMA’s regular post office box:
Southern California Motorcycling Association
PO Box 487
Norwalk, CA 90651-0487

All ballots must be received by 4 PM on Friday, June 10. Late ballots will not be counted.
All ballots will remain unopened and delivered to SCMA’s June 11 General Membership meeting by the

Correspondence Secretary, Sally Bishop.

Procedure for Counting Ballots on June 11
The ballots will be publicly opened and counted at SCMA’s General Membership meeting on June 11 after 9 AM. Only

ballots that have been received at SCMA’s post office will be counted. Walk-ups will not be allowed.
The Correspondence Secretary with the help of an SCMA board officer not running for office will count the ballots.

Each envelope will be checked to verify that the return address is for a current member. Verified envelopes will be opened
and the ballot separated from the envelope to maintain secrecy. Envelopes that cannot be adequately verified as coming
from a current member will not be opened and will not be counted.

The Correspondence Secretary will count the ballots and publicly announce the results. All uncounted ballots will be
publicly destroyed by the Correspondence Secretary on June 9

Effective Date of the Election
The results of the election will be effective at 12:01 AM on Sunday, June 12, 2011.

MAJOR EVENTS DEFINED

Here is the draft of new language for “Our major events”

USA Four Corners Tour
Imagine visiting the four outer corners of our beautiful country. Imagine the adventure, personal sense of accom-

plishment and outright break-out-in-a-broad-smile satisfaction of visiting San Ysidro, CA; Blaine, WA; Madawaska, ME; and
Key West, FL in 21 days or less. The USA Four Corners Tour is a self-guided tour visiting these four locations in the order
you select and at the time of the year that’s best for you. Please visit www.USA4Corners.org for complete information
about this World Class event. It is also one of the three qualifying events for SCMA Triple Crown Award. This is our 28th
year offering this event.

Three Flags Classic
The 36th annual Three Flags Classic will start in San Ysidro on September 2 and end in Penticton, BC, Canada on

September 5. Covering 2100 miles and involving 200 riders, this year’s route will include California’s Sonora Desert,
Scotty’s Castle, western Nevada, the Sierra Nevada, Mt Shasta, Bend Oregon, the famed Lolo Pass, and some of the best
roads in Montana and British Columbia. This year it is also an Iron Butt Border-to-Border Ride. Please visit
www.3FlagsClassic.org for much more on this year’s event. This is also one of the three qualifying events for SCMA’s Triple
Crown Award. This is SCMA’s Big Daddy of events and is probably for what we are best known.

California Parks Adventure
There are 24 federal parks and monuments in California. They range from well-known Yosemite National Park to the

lesser-known Rosie the Riveter National Monument in Richmond. They are as far as south as the Cabrillo Lighthouse
National Monument in San Diego and as far north as the Redwoods National Park near Crescent City. They are some of
the oldest and some of the newest facilities operated by the National Park Service. They are part of what is called,
“America’s Best Idea”. There is reason to say that. You have an opportunity to witness it.

During any single calendar year and in any order and at any pace, visit all of the 24 National Parks and Monuments
in California. Join the fun by purchasing a full color, well-illustrated passport book from SCMA that lists all locations. Get
a park stamp and a photo of yourself at each location. Return the completed passport to SCMA and get it back along with
a pin and a plaque.

SCMA offers an annual awards and appreciation banquet in February. Join us there and we’ll hand you these awards 
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rather than mailing them to you. Join your fellow long distance riders for a terrific evening of tall tales, old friendships and
new beginnings.

Incidentally, this is an SCMA California Adventure event, which means it is one of the three qualifying events for
SCMA’s Triple Crown Award. Complete all three events in a single calendar year and receive the Triple Crown Award. The
other two events are the USA Four Corners Tour and the Three Flags Classic. Information on all three is available on the
SCMA website www.SC-MA.com 

Here’s what you need to do to participate in the California Parks Adventure:
1. Complete a California Adventures registration form*, indicating the event in which you want to participate.
2. Complete an AMA liability release form*. You need to print your name and sign your name to make it a 

binding agreement acceptable to AMA and to SCMA. This form must be in full color so that the red title
and watermarks show. SCMA and AMA will not accept a form that is not in color.

3. Complete an SCMA membership application form* if you are not currently a member of SCMA.
4. Send the registration form, the AMA liability release form, the SCMA membership form, if applicable, the

$50 (Fifty Dollars) entry fee as a check or money order and the SCMA membership fee as a second check
or money order, if applicable to:

SCMA, California Adventures
c/o Logan & Cheryl Olds
PO Box 400771
Hesperia, CA 92340

5. AND, IF ARE INTERESTED IN PAYING ONLINE: New this year, we adding online capabilities. It will be
possible to use our online store to use a credit card and pay for registration that way.

6. Remember that you must be an SCMA member to participate so you will need to join SCMA before 
beginning the tour.

7. At the end of the year, but no later than December 15, send your completed passport containing stamps
for every site and photos of you with your bike at a recognizable landmark for every site to the PO Box
listed above.

8. For more information visit www.californiaadventures.org or email us at
Chairman@CaliforniaAdventures.org 

*All forms are available on line. Go to the SCMA website at www.SC-MA.com Scroll down to near the bottom of the
front page. Find “Our Fine Print and Forms”. Click on the appropriate forms, download them and print them for your use.
You must print the AMA liability release form in color. REMEMBER: It is essential for you to print a color version of the
AMA liability release form. SCMA and AMA will not accept this form without the red title and watermarks showing. The
form must be signed in ink and the original signed version must be sent to SCMA.

California Mission Tour
The twenty-one Spanish missions established from 1769 to 1823 extend from the coastal seaport of San Diego to the

wine country of the Sonoma Valley north of San Francisco. That’s approximately 700 miles. All the missions are beauti-
fully restored to capture the era that defined the character and culture of California.

During any single calendar year and in any order and at any pace, visit all of the 21 California Missions. Join the fun
by purchasing a full color, well-illustrated passport book from SCMA that lists all locations. Get a photo of yourself at each
location. Return the completed passport to SCMA and get it back along with a pin and plaque.

SCMA offers an annual awards and appreciation banquet in February. Join us there and we’ll hand you these awards
rather than mailing them to you. Join your fellow long distance riders for a terrific evening of tall tales, old friendships and
new

Incidentally, this is an SCMA California Adventure event and is one of the three qualifying events for SCMA’s Triple
Crown Award. Complete all three events in a single calendar year and receive the Triple Crown Award. The other two
events are the USA Four Corners Tour and the Three Flags Classic. Information on all three is available on the SCMA
website www.SC-MA.com 

Here’s what you need to do to participate in the California Mission Tour:
1. Complete a California Adventures registration form*, indicating the event in which you want to participate.
2. Complete an AMA liability release form*. You need to print your name and sign your name to make it a

binding agreement acceptable to AMA and to SCMA. This form must be in full color so that the red title
and watermarks show. SCMA and AMA will not accept a form that is not in color.

3. Complete an SCMA membership application form* if you are not currently a member of SCMA.



4. Send the registration form, the AMA liability release form, the SCMA membership form, if applicable, the
$50 (Fifty Dollars) entry fee as a check or money order and the SCMA membership fee as a check or
money order, if applicable to:

SCMA, California Adventures
c/o Logan & Cheryl Olds
PO Box 400771
Hesperia, CA 92340

5. AND, IF ARE INTERESTED IN PAYING ONLINE: New this year, we have added online capabilities. It is
possible to use our online store to use a credit card and pay for registration that way.

6. Remember that you must be an SCMA member to participate so you will need to join SCMA before 
beginning the tour.

7. At the end of the year, but no later than December 15, send your completed passport containing stamps
for every site and photos of you with your bike at a recognizable landmark for every site to the PO Box 
listed above.

8. For more information visit www.californiaadventures.org or email us at
Chairman@CaliforniaAdventures.org 

*All forms are available on line. Go to the SCMA website at www.SC-MA.com Scroll down to near the bottom of the
front page. Find “Our Fine Print and Forms”. Click on the appropriate forms, download them and print them for your use.
You must print the AMA liability release form in color. REMEMBER: It is essential for you to print a color version of the
AMA liability release form. SCMA and AMA will not accept this form without the red title and watermarks showing. The
form must be signed in ink and the original signed version must be sent to SCMA.

Triple Crown Award
Imagine completing the USA Four Corners Tour, the Three Flags Classic and one of the California Adventure tours in

a single calendar year. Well, it’s something that is done by less than 10 riders per year. SCMA thinks that is worth noting
in a very special way. For this reason, SCMA does mark this accomplishment in a very special way. Those riders that do
all three events are given a limited-addition plaque that marks you as a very unique long-distance rider.

SCMA conducts an annual Awards and Appreciation Banquet in February to honor those long distance riders that have
literally and figuratively gone the extra mile—in the case of the Triple Crown, several thousands of miles. The Triple Crown
is awarded to those riders who have completed three SCMA long-distance events in a single calendar year:

The USA Four Corners Tour
The SCMA Three Flags Classic
Any one SCMA California Adventure Tour (In 2011,

either the California Parks Adventure or the California
Mission Tour)

SCMA volunteers audit the end-of-year results and will
notify you if you have qualified. A Triple Crown plaque is
awarded to qualifying riders. Jan Staws is currently chair
of the 

Triple Crown Award committee and coordinates this
award. She can be reached at jstaws@gmail.com to answer
your questions.

SCMA Annual Awards and Appreciation Banquet
The Triple Crown, the three long-distance riding events

and SCMA’s staff of volunteers are recognized annually at
SCMA’s Awards and Appreciation Banquet. It’s a chance to
catch up with your fellow long-distance riders, honor the
best of them, and take time to swap stories and plan for the
upcoming riding season. It’s a great event that shouldn’t be
missed.

It is normally held in February on a Saturday night.
Details announcing the date, location and details normally
begin to appear in the SCMA newsletter in the fall of each
year.
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MARCH 2011
INCOME:
NEW MEMBERS:

REGULAR: 22@$25.00 $550.00
NEWSLETTER: 3@$45.00 $135.00

RENEWALS:
REGULAR: 6@$25.00 $270.00
NEWSLETTER: 3@$45.00 $135.00

TOTAL INCOME $1,205.00

EXPENSES:
POSTAGE: March Newsletter $122.00
Stationary Supplies $98.83

TOTAL EXPENSES: $220.83

Respectively Submitted,
Sally Bishop, Membership

MEMBERSHIP REPORT
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We had nine (9) Travelers Award participants show up and ride the Shamrocks St. Patrick’s Day Run. It was a nice ride on
a nice weekend and great dinner in Atascadaro at the Cow Girl Restaurant.
As to the Travelers Award, we have six (6) people who are perfect.

01. Joe Mandeville
02. Tim Reard
03. Lisa Harris
04. Greg Harris
05. Ira Rutan
06. Henry Mieske

My congratulations to the above riders and my many thanks for riding with us.

All but four awards for the 2010 Travelers Award have been handed out to the rightful participants.
01. Henry Brightly
02. Bill Schmitt
03. Nick Balough
04. Jim Bullen

The above rider awards still need to be connected to their owners. Maybe at the AVR Bags For Kids Ride on April 2, 2011.

Again my thanks to the following riders for completing the 2010 Travelers Award Rides
01. Dannnie Fox
02. Joe Mandeville
03. Bill Schmitt
04. Gregg Thompson
05. Randy Shull
06. Jim Bullen
07. Mick Balough
08. Henry Brightly
09. Lisa Harris
10. Greg Harris
11. Linda McDannel
12. David McDannel
13. Henry Mieske

SCMA Travelers Award Chairman
Dannie Fox

Lupus Awareness Charity Poker Run set for Sunday June 5 

Here’s a way to have some riding fun while raising money for an important cause. Purple Rose’s First Annual Lupus
Awareness Poker Run will leave the Starbucks at 7565 Carson Blvd. in Long Beach from 8:00 to 9:00 AM on Sunday June
5. Cost is $30 for rider and $20 for passenger. You’ll get a tee shirt, a route sheet, a BBQ lunch and door prizes. The ride
ends in Rialto with a total ride distance of 62 miles.

The mission of the Purple Rose Foundation is to foster advocacy, education, and awareness of lupus, sickle cell, and
other autoimmune diseases. It is currently focused on raising money for academic scholarships. More information and
online registration can be found at: www.vonnedave.com/purple-rose-foundation.html  

This ride is organized by the Purple Rose Foundation and has no affiliation with the Southern California Motorcycling
Association.

CHARITY POKER RUN

TRAVELER’S AWARD UPDATE
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Southern California Motorcycling Association
Announces an Open Call for a Chairperson

For the
37th Annual Three Flags Classic

It’s time to begin work on the 37th Annual Three Flags Classic, running August 31 to September 3, 2012. Pre-planning
will start this summer so we can announce preliminary details of the 2012 ride at the September 6th TFC banquet in
Penticton, begin to negotiate arrangements with the starting and ending hotels, draft a budget and select the ticket price.

The first step is to appoint the TFC Chair in June. If you have ever considered chairing a TFC or would like to chair a TFC
once again, then 2012 may be your year.

The Job
The SCMA Chair selects the TFC Chair. This appointment is one of the most critical and demanding SCMA volunteer posi-
tions. The TFC Chair appoints and manages a committee of 6 to 8 people working for 16 months. They will plan and exe-
cute an event involving approximately 250 riders traveling 2200 miles in 3 countries over 4 days. The route, checkpoints,
beginning and ending hotels, banquet, memorabilia, door prizes, risk management and a $50,000 to $75,000 budget will
be the sole responsibility of the TFC Chair and his/her committee.

The TFC Chair will:
Propose the budget and ticket price to the SCMA Board
Appoint a treasurer who manages the TFC checking account.
Propose the starting and ending cities to the SCMA Board
Appoint the other members of the committee
Direct,  review or oversee all arrangements including registration, record keeping, banking,  hotels, meals, route, check
points, check point volunteers, design of memorabilia, door prizes, route pre-rides, publicity, and monthly progress reports
to the SCMA Board of Directors

Applications for the Job
Mail your application to Sally Bishop, SCMA Correspondence Secretary, PO Box 487, Norwalk, CA 90651. Please call
Blake Anderson at (714) 801-3931 to discuss your candidacy and to ask questions. Applications will be accepted until
Wednesday, June 15, 2011. Please include your name, contact information, the people you intend to appoint to your com-
mittee, your proposed beginning and ending cities and any other details that will help describe your vision for 2012.

Selection and Announcement of the 2012 TFC Chair
The SCMA Chair will select the TFC Chair with the advice of the SCMA Board of Directors. The selection will be
announced no later than June 20, following the June 11 election of SCMA officers including Chair, Recording Secretary
and Referee.

Dog Days of Summer Ride Cancelled
The SCMA Board of Directors announces that the Dog Days of Summer Rider that 

had been scheduled for June 12 has been cancelled. We hope that the cancellation doesn’t 
inconvenience any of our loyal members. We decided it was best to cancel the ride 

90-days in advance of the scheduled date rather than continuing the uncertainty of not
having gotten a volunteer to chair the event.
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A new teacher was trying to make use of her psychology courses. She started her class by saying, ‘Everyone who thinks
they’re stupid, stand up!’ After a few seconds, Little Larry stood up. The teacher said, ‘Do you think you’re stupid, Larry?’
‘No, ma’am, but I hate to see you standing there all by yourself!’

Larry watched, fascinated, as his mother smoothed cold cream on her face. ‘Why do you do that, mommy?’ he asked. ‘To
make myself beautiful,’ said his mother, who then began removing the cream with a tissue. ‘What’s the matter, asked Larry
‘Giving up?’

The math teacher saw that Larry wasn’t paying attention in class. She called on him and said, ‘Larry! What are 2 and 4
and 28 and 44?’ Larry quickly replied, ‘NBC, FOX, ESPN and the Cartoon Network!’

Larry’s kindergarten class was on a field trip to their local police station where they saw pictures tacked to a bulletin board
of the 10 most wanted criminals. One of the youngsters pointed to a picture and asked if it really was the photo of a want-
ed person. ‘Yes,’ said the policeman. ‘The detectives want very badly to capture him.’ Larry asked, “Why didn’t you keep
him when you took his picture ? “ 

Little Larry attended a horse auction with his father. He watched as his father moved from horse to horse, running his hands
up and down the horse’s legs and rump, and chest. After a few minutes, Larry asked, ‘Dad, why are you doing that?’ His
father replied, ‘Because when I’m buying horses, I have to make sure that they are healthy and in good shape before I buy.
Larry, looking worried, said, ‘Dad, I think the UPS guy wants to buy Mom ....’

If this brightened your day, don’t let it stop here. Keep spreading the cheer!

LITTLE LARRY

Motorcycle Touring Association Update For

Wacky Wabbit  Wides  Again!
This year MTA CA#3 is trying something a little different.  Our National Association of

Motorcycle Touring Association headquartered in Virginia is having its annual gathering in Cedar City,
UT June 20  - 24 and we want to combine our annual one day Wacky Wabbit Wides Again charity ride
with this great event in Utah.  So we will use Sunday, June 19 and start in the La Canada/Flintridge
area and end on the High Desert near Hesperia.  (details to follow) That way we want to encourage as
many of you as possible to join us in Cedar City on Monday through Friday.  It will only be 350 miles to
Cedar City.  

This will be the first time our National Association has had its rally so close to Southern
California and we want to do everything we can to encourage participation.  We’re a generic club and
everyone is welcome!

For those who are not familiar with the Cedar City area, it was especially created for motorcy-
cling!  There are so many scenic roads with panoramic vistas.  At 5800 feet elevation the temperatures
in June will be mild with snow-capped mountains close by.  Conducted tours will go to Cedar Breaks,
Brian Head, Bryce Canyon and Mountain Meadow Massacre Site Memorial.  We will have bike games,
bike show and Light show.    

Discounted room rates at the Crystal Inn at only $65 per night which includes breakfast!  KOA
is the hosting campground.  

Details are at the MTA Website: mtariders.com.  Mark your calendar now!  For questions call
Steve Morris at 310-325-6388
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What does it mean to give MORE than 100%? Ever wonder about those people who say they are giving more than 100%?
We have all been to those meetings where someone wants you to give over 100%. How about achieving 103%? What
makes up 100% in life? Here’s a little mathematical formula that might help you answer these questions:

If: A B C D E F G H I J K L M N O P Q R S T U V W X Y Z
Is represented as:

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13 14 15 16 17 18 19 20 21 22 23 24 25 26

Then:
H-A-R-D-W-O-R-K
8+1+18+4+23+15+18+11 = 98%

And
K-N-O-W-L-E-D-G-E
11+14+15+23+12+5+4+7+5 = 96%

But,
A-T-T-I-T-U-D-E
1+20+20+9+20+21+4+5 = 100%

And,
B-U-L-L-S-H-I-T
2+21+12+12+19+8+9+20 = 103%

AND, look how far ass kissing will take you.
A-S-S-K-I-S-S-I-N-G
1+19+19+11+9+19+19+9+14+7 = 118%

So, one can conclude with mathematical certainty, that while Hard work and Knowledge will get you close, and Attitude will
get you there, it’s the Bullshit and Ass kissing that will put you over the top.

WHAT MAKES 100%?

HAUNTING QUESTIONS
Can you cry under water? 

Do you have to ‘put your two cents in’... But it’s only a ‘penny for your thoughts’?  Where’s that extra penny going to? 

Once you’re in heaven, do you get stuck wearing the clothes you were buried in for eternity? 

Why does a round pizza come in a square box? 

What disease did cured ham actually have? 

How is it that we put man on the moon before we figured out it would be a good idea to put wheels on luggage? 

Why is it that people say they ‘slept like a baby’ when babies wake up like every two hours? 

If a deaf person has to go to court, is it still called a hearing? 

Why are you IN a movie, but you’re ON TV? 

Why do people pay to go up tall buildings and then put money in binoculars to look at things on the ground? 
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TOUR THE GREATEST COUNTRY
IN THE WORLD

ON A MOTORCYCLE
28th year of an exciting tour

to all four corners of the USA within 21 days!

Any route or time of the year. Multiple awards!

GO TO OUR WEBSITE www.usa4corners.org FOR SIGN UP INFORMATION

BE THE FIRST FINISHERS FROM YOUR STATE IN 2011

Sanctioned Ride

USA Four Corners Tour 
has been a AMA National
Grand Tour since 2008.

David L. Johnson
PO Box 1580

Loma Linda, CA 92354
909-271-0137 • chairman@usa4corners.org



The above businesses are always generous 
when we need a sign-in or checkpoint.

PLEASE SUPPORT THEM
When you are in the market for cycles, parts & accessories!

Articles and advertising must be received by the 10th of the month to appear in the next published issue of the
Newsletter (one month out). Example: Deadline - September 10, 2007 for publication in the October 2007 Newsletter.

All advertising rates (other than personal (classified) ads) are based on black & white camera-ready copy (PDF format).
Additional charges will be added for material that requires rework or touch-up to make it camera-ready.

Send advertising material to:
Southern California Motorcycling Association - Post Office Box 487 - Norwalk, CA 90651-0487

All SCMA sponsored event flyers must have: “A SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA MOTORCYCLING ASSOCIATION EVENT”
displayed prominently upon them.

NOTE: Any article, letter or material printed in this or any SCMA News, is the view or opinion of the author or contributor
of said material and not necessarily the policy, view, or opinion of the SCMA.

Antelope Valley Riders
Doug Hoffelt 661-943-2213

B.M.W. Club of So. California
Robert Lamishaw  818-781-0016

Motorcycle Touring Assn., Ch. 3
Steve Morris 310-325-6388

Pasadena Motorcycle Club
Levi Medina 626-794-5881

Shamrock Road Riders
Dennis Even 661-298-0000

South Coast BMW Riders
www.scbmwrc.com

Victor McLaglen Motor Corps.
Mickey Minor 949-768-1631

SCMA CHARTERED CLUBS

The following businesses have offered their facilities for SCMA events and are 
willing to discuss details with your Area or Club Representative.

Clubs… Need a Sign-In or Checkpoint? Please use these supporters:

Bob Brown’s Motor Works
Pomona 909-629-2132

Cycle Gear
Newhall 661-255-6522

Cycle Giant
Lake Forest 949-454-2199

Cycle Parts
San Diego 619-284-7617

Cycle Parts West
Westminster 714-894-9829

Fullerton Harley Davidson
Fullerton 714-871-6563

Huntington Beach  Honda
Roger & Julianne Smith

714-842-5533

JBJ Cycles
Santa Ana 714-836-8584

Simi Valley Honda
Simi Valley 805-526-4122

For information on future events,
visit “The Ride Line” at

http://www.liveride.org/Rides
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